
District of Barriere 

PLANNING REPORT 
 

Date:  May 9, 2022 File:   DP-22-01 Mountain Springs 
 

To: Council From:  T. Buchanan, Corporate Officer 
 

 
Re:  DP-22-01 Mountain Springs  Development Permit Application  
 

Background:  The District of Barriere has received an application for a Development Permit by 
the owners of the Mountain Springs Motel. The subject property is located at 4253 Yellowhead 
Highway with access off of Hall Road. A Development Permit is required to comply with the District
of Barriere Official Community Plan and Zoning Bylaw requiring all RV Parks to successfully obtain 
a Development Permit. The property is also located within the Yellowhead Corridor Development 
Permit Area  possesses a private septic system.  

Discussion:  The parcel currently contains one motel (Mountain Spring Motel) and seven (7) long-

existing, private septic system.  The application is to formally approve the existing 7 long-term RV 
spaces as well as the proposal for an additional 7 long-term RV spaces:  

 



The applicant has satisfied the proof of wastewater service accommodation requirement with 
approval from Interior Health. BC Hydro has also requested a statutory Right-of-Way registered on 
title for existing infrastructure and is in the process of being formally registered on title. Additionally, 
as the proposal does not encroach the registered covenant that is on title for a future road 
dedication, the Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure indicated no objections in their 
subsequent review of the application.  

The property in question is zoned C2, Yellowhead Corridor Commercial which permits the current 
principal uses of Motel/Hotel and RV Park. Section 3.16 of Zoning Bylaw No. 111 sets out the 
following RV Park regulations:  

 

This Development Permit Application, if approved, will satisfy all of the requirements (existing and 
as proposed) of Section 3.16.  To date, no bylaw complaints have been formally received by the 
District in relation to the current RV Park use.  

As this application conforms to the Distri
goal of obtaining legal and safe housing options in the community, staff recommend the following: 

Recommendation: THAT Council approve Development Permit No. DP-22-01 Mountain 
Springs as presented. 

Prepared by: T. Buchanan, Corporate Officer 
Reviewed by: B. Payette, CAO 

*attached for reference  TNRD Property Report and full size proposed site plan.   








